
ITEM 9 - Information 
May 19, 2010 

 
Update on the TPB Regional Priority Bus Project under the 
Transportation Investments Generating Economic Recovery 

(TIGER) Program, and Briefing on the “TIGER II” Grant Program 
Announced on April 26 

         
Staff 
Recommendation:   

 Receive update on the status of the 
TPB Regional Bus Project TIGER 
grant. 
 

 Receive briefing on the new “TIGER II” 
Grant Program as described in the 
enclosed materials. 

      
Issues:    None 
      
Background:   Over the past two months, TPB staff has 

worked closely with FTA and the agencies 
responsible for implementing the Regional 
Priority Bus Project components under the 
$58 million TIGER grant to meet initial 
grant requirements. The Board will be 
updated on these requirements, which 
include FTA approval of project scopes, 
schedules and budgets by May 15. 

 
     On April 26, USDOT released in the 

Federal Register the Interim Notice of 
Funding Availability (NOFA) for $600 
million in discretionary surface 
transportation grant funding.  Because the 



requirements of the new program are 
quite similar to the TIGER Program, it is 
referred to as “TIGER II.” The Board will 
be briefed on the key features of this new 
grant program. 

 
 
  








